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For all staff  
 

Merry Christmas! 

It’s wonderful to see children getting excited in the run up to 

Christmas and to see the usual nativities, services and other 

activities getting back into full swing post COVID. In the 

busyness of it all, we mustn’t forget those less fortunate than 

ourselves and the reasons for the season – Jesus.   

So, a massive thank you for all you have done this term and this 

Christmas!  

BOAT Bakes & Banter  

Thank you to all staff who spoke with David Etherton in the staff 

room over a cuppa and a cake.  The general view is that joining a 

trust has not had any negative impact on the school. No concerns 

were rasied and staff were happy that it was ‘business as usual’.  

The biggest ‘issue’ was remembering a new payroll number!  

Information 

Newsletters you can subscribe to – for free!  

 

 DfE Teacher Bulletin Click here 

 DfE – subscription for key education issues -  subscription form.  
 Diocese of Chichester Education E-News Click here  

 Dioceses of Chichester general news https://www.chichester.anglican.org/e-news/  

 Education Endowment Fund (EEF) News Alert: Click here for latest research  

 Hoot: Governor information email https://governance.thekeysupport.com/signuptothehoot  

 NSPCC: Current awareness for policy, practice and research (CASPAR) re safeguarding Click here  

 Ofsted update emails Click here  

 

If you have any free subscription recommendations, please email caroline.byrne@boat.academy  
 

 

Staffing Matters 

 Payroll – Deadlines for overtime claims: Tuesday 3 January, Thursday 2 February  

Thursday 2 March 2023. 

 Paydate – We are pleased that we were able to process the December payroll  

slightly earlier than the scheduled paydate.  We will try and do this every Christmas.  

 

Premises, Health and Safety 

Please take action on the following: 

 Cyber security – Staff are advised to check if your email (school or home) has been 

compromised in a data breach.  Visit: https://haveibeenpwned.com/ 

 Incident Report Form – Please note that all staff should be using the trust form to report any 
accidents (apart from minor accidents that just go in the medical first aid book). For more 

information, please speak to a member of the Senior Leadership Team.  

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKDFE/subscriber/new
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=yXfS-grGoU2187O4s0qC-QqN_lFznWdElvOZAsgLa61UMlVaSEZWQVA3RDE1VU05SlVOQVFDNVlINy4u
https://anglican.us14.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=7a7dd965acc0f1f3bc6bb96b6&id=bf2e68f28b
https://www.chichester.anglican.org/e-news/
https://educationendowmentfoundation.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cb569f99caaaedff117cdc74c&id=8e0a1dcf14&e=849e825b35
https://governance.thekeysupport.com/signuptothehoot
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/newsletter/caspar?utm_source=Adestra&utm_medium=email&utm_content=Click%20here%20to%20sign%20up&utm_campaign=20220912_KIS_CASPAR_September12
https://www.gov.uk/email-signup?link=/government/organisations/ofsted
mailto:caroline.byrne@boat.academy
https://haveibeenpwned.com/


 

CEO Spotlight 

In our last bulletin we looked at the role of members. This month we look at the role of CEO.   

The CEO is also the ‘Accounting Officer’.  This means that they are personally responsible to Parliament for the finances 

of the trust.  Whilst they work with trustees, the Chief Finance Officer (CFO), governors, headteachers and others, the buck 

stops with them! 

 

And finally…  

The trust has been up and running for just over 6 months.  It has been hard 

work but a remarkably smooth journey thanks to all those involved! 

I would like to give a special ‘shout out’ to Wendy Cooke, CFO, who has 

successfully steered us through our first external audit.  As an academy we 

are under significantly higher levels of financial scrutiny and this generates 

a huge amount of work.   It’s not been easy, but to successfully complete 

our first audit is an amazing achievement!  

I would also like to thank Caroline Byrne who has been key to ensuring 

that the admin side of the trust has been running smoothly.  Trustees, 

Wendy and myself are enormously grateful for her professionalism and 

going beyond the call of duty!         

Finally I would like to thank all staff for your commitment and hard work 

for the sake of the children in our school.  Without your professionalism, 

patience and friendliness, we would not be as strong as we are.  I hope that 

you all have a well-deserved Christmas holiday!  I look forward to seeing 

you in the New Year.  

David Etherton   Email:  david.etherton@boat.academy 

CEO    Tel/Text: 07762263317  
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Christmas Pumpkin Latte for Staff! 
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